

Date


Representative First & Last Name
Capitol Hill Address
Washington, DC, 20510 

 
R.E. OSHA’s Proposed Rule on Silica: 29 CFR 1926.1053 Respirable Crystalline Silica


Dear Representative Last Name: 
 
Your company name here is a company that performs concrete sawing and drilling, grooving and grinding, polishing and selective demolition work. The company employs approximately  ______ union workers. 

Your company name here is extremely concerned about the probable effects of OSHA’s September 12, 2013 proposed rule on Respirable Crystalline Silica, should it become a final rule. The proposed rule, which was originally written to protect workers in high silica producing general industry applications such as foundries and cement, brick and ceramics manufacturing facilities, would be unnecessarily costly and overly burdensome to our business. A concrete cutting or polishing professional’s exposure to silica can be substantially less than that of workers in the aforementioned general industry applications. Further, the proposed rule would be neither technologically nor economically feasible, and it proposes provisions that are unwarranted for the protection of professionals in our field. 

Technological Infeasibility 

OSHA proposes to reduce the current permissible exposure (PEL) limit for respirable crystalline silica from 250 ug/m3 to 50 ug/m3. That 80% reduction in the PEL would often be impossible to achieve, much less measure, in the construction industry. Further, the current PEL has worked extremely well to drastically reduce the number of silicosis cases among workers in the United States. We do not believe that an 80% reduction in the PEL is necessary to adequately protect concrete cutting or polishing professionals from overexposure to respirable crystalline silica. 

Economic Infeasibility

[bookmark: _GoBack]OSHA estimates that the construction industry would initially spend $511 million to comply with the standard. However, it appears that the agency grossly underestimated the cost. Economists affiliated with the Construction Industry Safety Coalition estimate the cost at around $5 billion. The $4.5 billion discrepancy is of great concern to us. The cost of compliance would severely damage our company’s ability to compete in the marketplace. 

Your Company Name Here urges you to block implementation of the proposed rule. It’s our understanding that the rule, which is on the fast track, has been cleared by the Office of Management and Budget.  

Thank you for considering this urgent request. Blocking the proposed rule on respirable crystalline silica is critically important to the future success of our business here in Name of the State. 

Sincerely,
